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Welcome to District B!  
     I appreciate you taking the time to read our newsletter.  We work hard to
get you the most updated information as we can, and we try to provide you
with resources as well. If you would like to see something special, please do
not hesitate to reach out.  Now, for some office news, Gina has retired and
moved to Washington state to be with her daughter and granddaughter.  
We wish her well.  So, for now, it will be myself, William Covington and Amy
Kraft in our office.  
   There is always so much going on in the district. No matter what your
interests are there is something for you. A couple of District B signature
events are just around the corner. We hope that you will come out and have
a great time with us. 
    May 2, 2025 is our Cinco de Mayo celebration at Bob Price Park. The
details are in the newsletter. Free food, entertainment and tons of other
great things; you won’t want to miss it. Our Free Northwest County Fest is
May 10, 2025 . We are excited to have District C Commissioner Becker and
entire team, they will also be out for this amazing event. We have John
Mulls “Road Kill Grill,” churros, ice cream, and live Country Entertainment
with quite the line up this year.  We hope to see you at our events.
      I would like to take a moment and tell you about a few county employees
who will be assisting our office with our newsletter. Kody, is actually new to
the county, but she is already working hard and providing some great
information. She specifically collects all the data on what services the county
provides. For instance, she gave me the information on how many calls
came via “Click It or Fix it “.  We hope that you enjoy learning about Clark
County.   We would also like you to meet Krysten.  She is our historian, and
she will help us put out some great Clark County History.  We really are a
young, but mighty county full of so many different things.  She is a former
teacher.  We are excited to learn new things as well.   We are thrilled that
they have offered to help with some information. 
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Clark County Splash Pads are open
April 1, 2025

May
Free Cinco De Mayo Event

Friday, May 2 
Bob Price Park

2050 Bonnie Lane
4:30 PM.-8:30 PM

Free Northwest Country Fest 
Saturday, May 10 

Lone Mt Equestrian and Trails Park
4445 N. Jensen St
2:00 PM.-6:00 PM

May 23, 2025 
Last Day of school

May 24,2025
Logandale Pool

 reopens on Saturday, May 24
2 PM

Overton Pool
Saturday, May 24 at 8 AM

UPCOMING 
EVENTS

Marilyn



Stay somew
here cool

 Eat light foods

Drink lots of water

Wear a hat & sunscreen

dress
 lighter

Wear Lighter colors 
Dress Lighter

Never leave a pet or 

infant in the car

Check on friends and

family

Infused Strawberry water
fresh or frozen ½ cup strawberries stemmed and sliced  

5 large basil leaves torn and 1 lemon thinly sliced 

Add ice and fill container with water and chill
In a large pitcher, place the fruit and herbs.

Stay cool







While Supplies Last





DID

You’ll receive expert-level care for a wide range of both urgent
issues and routine medical needs, including:

COVID-19 symptoms • Coughs/Sneezes/Aches • Respiratory issues
Most non-narcotic medication refills • Ear infection • Abdominal pain •

And many other symptoms

Using your smartphone, tablet, or laptop, you now can see a

provider—and they can see you—whenever you need, 24/7.

SIGN UP TODAY AND SEE ONE OF UMC’S WORLD-CLASS

LOCAL PROVIDERS WITHIN MINUTES. Go to

umconlinecare.com or download the app to sign up.

SHOW US WHERE IT HURTS.
WE’LL MAKE IT ALL BETTER.

The Lions Clubs of Clark County funded a burn care unit at the
hospital in 1968, bringing a higher level of care to Southern

Nevada.
In February 1986, the hospital's name was changed again to

University Medical Center of Southern Nevada to better reflect its
role as a teaching institution and a medical center offering

complete care.
In early 1992, UMC opened a new, freestanding Trauma and

Pediatric Center, and in 1996, the hospital dedicated the state’s first
freestanding Pediatric Emergency Department. In 2009, UMC’s

pediatric services were combined to form UMC Children's Hospital. 
Today, UMC is more than a hospital; it is a comprehensive
academic medical center with a rich history of serving the

community. UMC now offers the highest level of care in Nevada,
providing a wide range of exclusive and specialized health care

services to community members and visitors. UMC is home to
Nevada's only Level I Trauma Center, only Designated Pediatric

Trauma Center, only Verified Burn Center, and only Center for
Transplantation. UMC Children's Hospital serves as the state's only
hospital to be recognized and accepted as an associate member of

the Children's Hospital Association.  Offering highly skilled
physicians, nurses and staff members supported by the latest,

cutting-edge technology, UMC continues to build upon its
reputation for providing Nevada’s highest level of care.

YOU KNOWYOU KNOW
Serving Southern Nevada Since 1931

UMC has served the health care needs of Southern Nevadans since
1931, when a dusty dirt road was the only way to reach the 20-bed

hospital and its one doctor and nurse.
With the construction of the Boulder Dam (now known as the Hoover

Dam) bringing an influx of residents and increased demand for hospital
facilities, UMC began as the Clark County Indigent Hospital in 1931,
serving patients in a 20-bed facility located on a dirt road west of the

railroad tracks. Later, the road would be paved and named West
Charleston Boulevard.

For the first two years of its existence, the new county hospital operated
with one doctor and one nurse, both either on duty or on call 24 hours

a day, seven days a week.
In 1940, the hospital's first board of trustees was elected, and its name

was changed to Clark County General Hospital.
In the 1950s, the hospital was renamed Southern Nevada Memorial
Hospital. With the name change, the hospital began to undertake a

new mission: keeping up to date with the latest developments in
medical technology and treatment while expanding its services to meet

the needs of a rapidly growing and diverse community.

And when it does, there’s UMC Quick Care
Breaks, bumps, scrapes, burns, sprains, colds and flus happen, usually at the worst

possible times. But UMC Quick Care is here to help, with new extended hours and no
appointments 

necessary, ever. And with locations across the Las Vegas Valley, there’s a UMC Quick
Care  near you, with fast service so you can get in, get out and get better, quick.

NELLIS QUICK CARE
63 N. Nellis Blvd.

(702) 383-6240

ALIANTE QUICK CARE
5860 Losee Road

(702) 383-3910

RANCHO QUICK CARE
4231 N. Rancho Dr.

(702) 383-3800

BLUE DIAMOND QUICK CARE
4760 Blue Diamond Road, Suite 110

(702) 383-2300

SPRING VALLEY QUICK CARE
4180 S. Rainbow Blvd., Suite 810

(702) 383-3645

CENTENNIAL HILLS QUICK CARE
5785 Centennial Center Blvd.

(702) 383-6270

ENTERPRISE QUICK CARE
1700 Wheeler Peak Dr.

(702) 383-2565

PECCOLE RANCH QUICK CARE
9320 W.Sahara Ave.

(702) 383-3850

SUMMERLIN QUICK CARE
2031 N. Buffalo Dr.

(702) 383-3750

SUNSET QUICK CARE
525 Marks St.
(702) 383-6210

GET BETTER. QUICK.



Memorial Day (originally known as Decoration Day) is one of the federal holidays in
the United States for honoring and mourning the U.S. military personnel who died
while serving in the United States Armed Forces. It is observed on the last Monday
of May and is considered the unofficial beginning of summer in the United States.
It is a day for visiting cemeteries and memorials to mourn the military personnel

who died in the line of duty. 
Volunteers will place American flags on the graves of those military personnel in

national cemeteries. Others such as family and friends will also come to lay
flowers and grieve on the graves of those who died in the US military.

The first national observance of Memorial Day occurred on May 30, 1868.

Memorial Day
May 26, 2025

 1. In which country is Memorial Day celebrated? 
2. Which flower is usually worn on Memorial day? 

3. Which president proclaimed it as the birthplace of Memorial Day
A. President Lyndon B. Johnson    B. John F. Kennedy 

 C. Richard Nixon  D. Gerald Ford
4.How many Americans died in WW1? 

  .             A. 6,516    B. 16,516    C. 116,516  D.  1,116,516 
5. Where does the largest Memorial day parade take place?

 A. Philadelphia B. Washington DC  C. New Orleans
                                   

Memorial Day Trivia

1.United States  2, red poppy 3, Johnson 4 . 1,116,516 5.  Washington DC 

Answers :



Clark County Torrey Pines Resource Center 
2900 N Torrey Pines Dr 

Please stop by the center for more information 

Greater Youth Sports 
Summer Club Basketball Team  

 Starts April 29th to mid-July
Ages: 2nd grade to 7th grade 

Practice: Thursday-Tuesday 5pm-9pm
Spring Cheerleading Showcase Event 

Saturday, April 26th 10am-1pm

               LVMPD Northwest Kiosk 
Filing/Taking Incident Crime Reports only
Filing Traffic Incident Reports (Insurance Purposes Only)
                 Hours of Operation 
             Tuesday-Friday 8am-5pm 

Center Ring Boxing 2 
Helping kids find their purpose. Boxing lessons include: fundamental boxing, competitive

boxing opportunities, workout and conditioning sessions, and once-a-week mentoring
sessions. Stop by the center for more information or call 702-875-6336.

Hours of Operation
 Monday-Friday 5pm-7:30pm 

UNR Extension 

 Nutrition programming for all ages
For more information on programs contact: 

Kylie Ansorge kansorge@unr.edu 

Gentleman by Choice 
Youth mentorship offering tailored guidance in Leadership,
Image, Finance, and Etiquette for unparalleled personal and

community growth. For more information contact 
702-969-8203 info@gentlemenbychoice.org

mailto:info@gentlemenbychoice.org


ThankThankyou!you!

Thank you Clark County residents for coming out and supporting Aviation Nation at Nellis
AFB.  Clark County District B is proud to be a big sponsor.  This year we brought many

school children out to experience stem education with Nellis airmen and airwomen. Over
100,000 local residents joined us for the weekend. 
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Sweet Treats Healthy Choices



food recycling station

See you

next year!!



John Putnam

Marianne has taught school and coached

Cross Country and Track for nearly 40

years, encouraging and inspiring many

students along the way. She is an avid

walker, who also beautifies the town

along the way.  Loved by everyone who

she comes in contact with. 

Marianne Leavitt

Dave LeavittJohn has devoted himself for over 33

years of teaching our youth. Coaching

multiple sports and achieving 8 State

Championship teams, all the time

hosting 12 exchange students and

serving missions for his church. 

Jeri Lynn Benell

Jean has taught music and arts for

many students in Bunkerville for 50

years. Her own passion has for the

arts has inspired many people

within the Bunkerville community

as well around the surrounding area 

Jean Whipple

While David passed away in August

2024, he has this award recognizing

the many youths’ lives he touched right

here in Bunkerville as well as in his

church of 32 years.  He participated in

Scouts as well as the Young Men’s with

his church. 

Thank you to his lovely wife for

accepting the award on his behalf

Jeri Lynn has taught for over 30

years in music, choir and

agricultural programs.  These

programs have enhanced the lives

of generations of students in

Bunkerville 

Bunkerville Town Board Members 
Bunkerville’s Best Awardees



The Legislature meets every other year and writes laws that may
impact you. I like to say the Legislature writes policy regarding

education, medication, and incarceration.  Clark County has bills
that may be important to you. Please feel free to let the legislature

know how you feel through the legislative opinion page.

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/assembly/members/whos-my-legislator/

b. Ab 211- This allows us to go after bad landlords  and appoint
someone to fix up the property
   
c. Ab 231 - Requires a service contract to impose certain duties on
the provider of the service contract regarding Home Warranties

d. Ab 417-  This requires a safety inspection on cars that are
impounded because of trick driving.   

a. Ab 415 - This  bill allows government to remove abandoned
vehicles in the right of way and to dispose of them much quicker

Passed 
Committee 

Deadline

Passed 
Committee 

Deadline

Passed 
Committee 

Deadline
Passed 

Committee 
Deadline

https://www.leg.state.nv.us/assembly/opinionpoll/
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/assembly/members/whos-my-legislator/


CLARK COUNTY
Las Vegas Blvd 

was named after the city, it
was not the official name

of the street until 1958.
Previously the official name

was the Los Angeles
Highway or Highway 91 

The County used
1,179,504.61 gallons of
fuel in 2024 and the

County washed
10,638 vehicles in

2024.

It takes 56 large
riding mowers and

21,000 hours of
mowing to maintain

the turf areas at
County parks during
peak grass growing

season.

RPM Design &
Construction is

managing $691 million in
total project funding

across 229 projects in all
phases; design,

construction and
closeout 

Assessor
 36,000+ total office visits

have been made to the
Clark County Assessor. 

The Clark County Assessor
received 91,000+ customer

service phone calls.
68,000+ calls (74.5% of all

customer service calls)
were handled in less than

one (1) minute.

Animal Protection
Services:

 92,000+ calls were
received. 25,000+ of the

inbound calls were
handled by Officers in

the field. 
 

Clerk
 76,000+ marriage

licenses were issued. 
 4,500+ marriage
ceremonies were

performed at the Civil
Marriage

Commissioner’s Office

Business License
17,000+ business license

applications were received.
 Clark County’s Business

License department processes
business license applications
for the following townships:
§ Glendale, Good Springs,

Indian Springs, Jean, Laughlin,
Logandale, Moapa, Overton,

Primm, Sandy Valley, and
Searchlight.

 

Rancho Rd
While the origin of the road is
unknown, the street was built

during WWll. to provide a
road for trucks carrying

magnesium one from Gabbs
to the Base Magnesium Plant
in Henderson to avoid driving

downtown

KnowKnowLet’s
 Get to

Let’s
 Get to

2024 Data 



PANCAKE BREAKFAST
WITH STATION 20  &

EGG HUNT WITH BOB
PRICE 
2025

E A S T E R  E G G
H U N T

N O T H I N G  B U T  F U N

S T A T I O N  2 0

My Goals

Thank you CCFD 

Our Future Fire Fighter

Pancake Breakfast

The golden egg


